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July 17, 1989

Congressman Bruce Holland
Congress of the United States
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Holland

I am coming to you for help regarding my granddaughter
Angela M. Smith. Her mother and I took her to Fairfax
Hospital, May 7, 1989, because she was depressed and
wanted help.

After two months of care at Fairfax, she was strongly
encourged by the hospital staff and her Doctor, Dr.
Julia Moore, to go to Provo Canyon School. The
literature sent to me by Provo Canyon School, at my
request, said she would have to stay there for one year
at the cost of $67,000, I felt, that as a 15 year old
adolesent, with severe depression and suffering from
delayed stress syndrone, she should be placed in a
treatment center closer to her home. Neither her
mother nor I were involved in the decision to send
Angela to Provo. The decision was made between Fairfax
Hospital, Prove Canyon School, and King County Medical
Blue Shield.

Angela has written me very distressing letters. Angela
said, from what she was told at Fairfax, that the
school would help her feel better about herself, She
has written me several letters begging to come home.
She is being unduly disciplined. Instead of getting
help, she is getting worse and I am worried that she is
being damaged by her treatment there. I am enclosing a
copy of her last letter that I received Saturday, June
15, 1989, I feel very strongly that she is in personal
danger.

Sincerely,

Claire E. Smith
20223 125th P1. S.E.
Kent, WA 98031
Phone (206)854-3309



